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TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES 

Monday, June 22nd, 2009 @ 6:30 PM 
 

I) City presentation: Representatives from the firm of Weidlinger Associates made a 
presentation about proposed improvements on Mosholu Parkway. Copies of the 
plans were given to CB7. The Committee on the whole liked the plans.  
A) The Committee felt the problem of flooding on the Parkway was not covered in a 

detailed manner.  
B) The committee also suggested that the intersection of the Grand Concourse and 

East Mosholu Parkway South could be eliminated.  
C) Issues such as pedestrian paths, crosswalk, lighting as well as improvements to 

the WW1 Monument need to be addressed.  
D) The Chair and District Manager will write a letter to Mr. Anthony Nieves of 

Department of Design and Construction expressing CB7 concerns 
II) Follow-up status of Projects: 

A) Bx28 Bus Stop-The Parks Department must check the condition of 2 trees on the 
site. If trees are dead, then they must be cut down before a shelter can be built. 
There is enough space with the removal of the trees for a shelter. 

B) Gun Hill and Bainbridge Ave Project-CB7 has never received a letter stating what 
work was done at this area. 

C) Amory Question-The Committee requests that East 195 Street between Aqueduct 
Ave and Jerome Ave be kept open for construction workers parking during work 
on the Amory. When the work is done, then have the street de-listed.  

III) Adjournment. Submitted by Lowell Green Chair 
 
 
 
   


